
 

PRINCIPAL NEWS 
Welcome back to another exciting term here at Snowtown School and Preschool.  As 

we embark on this learning journey together there are many wonderful opportunities 

and experiences that await us.  Please check the Term Planner for more details 

about important dates for the term ahead. 

 

Last term was filled with incredible achievements and memorable 

moments, and I have no doubt that Term 2 will be equally 

rewarding.  Our dedicated educators have been hard at work preparing engaging 

learning experiences, creative activities, and excursions to foster growth and 

development of each and every learner. 

 

I encourage you to stay connected and involved in your child’s 

educational journey by participating in school events, engaging 

with teachers, and supporting our shared vision for excellence.  

Together, we can empower our learners to reach their full 

potential and make a positive impact on the world around them. 

 

Thank you for your continued partnership and support.  Here’s 

to a successful and fulfilling Term 2 ahead! 

 

Cross Country 
The Long Run will continue for the first half of the term.  We 

will progress to our course around the town in the next 

week or so and time all of our runners.  Burra Cross 

Country runners will be selected late Week 1, early Week 

2. 

 

Thank yous 
Thank you to Katrina for making the scones for us on 

ANZAC Day. Thank you to Simon McCormack for supplying 

us with wheat, barley and lentil seeds for our crops.  

 

Staffing 
Paige Wayman will be joining us on her SSO placement this term on 

Mondays and even week Fridays.  Many of you will be familiar with Paige 

from childcare. 

 

UPCOMING DATES 

Year 3-6 Seeding Excursion 

Monday 6th May 

 

SANFL Football Clinic 

Wednesday 8th May 

REMINDER  

During Term 4 & Term 1 in the 

case of catastrophic fire danger, 

the school will be closed and 

the school bus will not operate. 

On all other days, the school 

has a Bushfire Action Plan that 

sets out what we do in the 

event of a fire front approach-

ing the town. Part of this plan 

is an identified Refuge (School 

Activity Hall) where students and 

staff stay until the front has 

passed. 
 

HATS 

Children may wear hats during 

Term 2.  School Beanies can be 

worn during Term 2. 
 

CONTACT US 

Principal: Trish Boschetti  

31 Glen Davidson Dr 
SNOWTOWN  SA  5520 

Ph: 8865 2006 
Fax: 8865 2082 

Mobile: 0488 987 957 
General inquiries: 

dl.0742_info@schools.sa.edu.au 
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RSL ANZAC Service Millie’s Football 

During the holidays Millie had a ripper three 
days representing Snowtown at the Under 12 
state trials.  She played full oval games each 
day and loved every minute of it. 
 
Millie was the youngest in the group but you 
couldn't tell during the games. 
 
The coaches were impressed with Millie’s skills 
and she has made it to the next step which 
involves Friday night training.  Millie will then 
have to wait to see if she has made the state 
team. 
 
Millie was very happy with the opportunity to 
compete against girls in her age group, meet 
some new friends and play footy three days 
straight. 
 
We wish her all the best and know she will 
tenaciously give her best during all of the 
upcoming trainings and learn from the 
experience. 

Peter and Harry attended the 
Snowtown RSL Anzac Day Service  
representing our school and  laying a 
wreath.  





The Student Leadership Team hosted our ANZAC service on Thursday, 11th 

April.  We are very appreciative of the support from the Snowtown RSL and 

community members who attended and joined us for morning tea.   

 

RSL President Mr Ken Bernhardt spoke about the history of ANZAC Day 

and acknowledged all of service and sacrifice of those who have served in 

the Australian and New Zealand Forces, honouring their bravery, dedication 

and commitment to their countries. 

The Choir 
Morning Tea in the Hall 

RSL Members and the SLT 

RSL President Mr Ken 
Bernhardt 

Laying the wreath 

Flags at half mast 

School Captains 

ANZAC welcome 



Miss B shared the service history of Private Stimpson Alfred Grandsden (Service No.:  3830).   

This year we remember Private Stimpson Alfred Gransden. Stimpson was born in Port Broughton.  His occupation at the time 

of enlistment was farm labourer and his next of kin was listed as his Mother Louisa,  Railway Terrace, Snowtown.  His father was 

Albert and he had two brothers Oliver and Edward. 

 

Private Stimpson Alfred Gransden enlisted on the 9
th

 September 1915 at the age of 26.  When Stimpson had first joined the 

27th Battalion, he had joined with a group of many young men from South Australia. It 

was not long before they were on their way to the Western Front. By November that 

year, Stimpson had moved to the 4th Australian Machine Gun Company. 

 

In this position, he participated in the first Battle of Bullecourt where he was wounded 

and went missing. For the remainder of the First World War, Stimpson Gransden was 

moved from one Prisoner of War camp to the next.  During this time Stimpson 

experienced starvation, deprivation and mistreatment. He remained cheerful in the very 

few letters and postcards that he was allowed to write home, but he also made it clear 

that he was surviving on the Red Cross parcels, that he was receiving, of food and 

clothes. Here is part of one of his letters to his family dated 15/10/1917 

 

I wish I could hear something of Oliver.  I do hope the Red Cross are doing something 

for him.  I had several letters from home last week and I am glad to hear that everyone 

is well.  I am still in the camp and have plenty of work to do.  I am longing to see old 

Australia again and I hope this terrible war will soon end. 

Give my fondest love to all relations and loved ones in Australia. 

Now my sweet ones I must conclude.  Much love and kisses to all. 

Stim 

During the war Stimpson’s family received a telegram that he went missing since the 

11th of April 1917. There were very few details in the telegram, just, “Reported missing 

since April 11th 1917”. It was enough that the local newspaper printed a photograph of 

Stimpson Gransden, captioned “The Late Private S. A. Gransden”.  Stimpson’s family 

were notified two months later that both of their sons had been taken prisoner during 

the First Battle of Bullecourt. 

 

On the 17th of June 1919, Stimpson was discharged from a Hospital in Adelaide, South Australia. He had spent just 14 months 

in the trenches fighting against the Germans. The remainder of his three years and 283 days was spent as a Prisoner of War. 

Stimpson returned home to a hero’s welcome and a loving family. His time during the war had changed him, it had changed 

his family and the lives of everyone around him. 

 

Stimpson married Nurse Agnes Hoyles Tester in 1920.  They had four children Jeffrey, 

Max, Betty and Peter.   Stimpson died aged 40 on the 15th February, 1930 and is buried at 

Crystal Brook. 

 

In closing let us remember the legacy of Private Stimpson Alfred Gransden (Service 

No.:  3830), a farm labourer who had nearly 4 years of service in the army during  World 

War One. Lest we forget. 

Private Stimpson Alfred Gransden 
(Service No.: 3830) 

Stimpson and his wife Agnes 



Clearing the weeds. 

Preparing the soil. 

Pulling out weeds. 

Watering in. 

With our tools.  

Raking 

Removing the weeds. 

Some stubborn weeds. 

We planted: 
Wheat 
Calibre wheat 
Matador wheat 
Barley 
Commodus barley 
Lentils 
Thunder lentils 
Highlander lentils 



Preschool footy  

The 5/6 class designed a Football Clinic for 
the Kindy Kids.  They started with some warm 
up games and progressed to kicking, 
handballing and goal kicking.  It was a lot of 
fun for everyone. 



SNOWTOWN COMMUNITY LIBRARY 





 

Term 2 Planner 2024 
WK Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

1 29 30 1May 

WINTER HUB Day 

Baby Bounce 

2. 

  

3 

  

2 6 

  

7 8 

SANFL Clinic 

9 10 

  

12th Mothers Day 

3 13 

Cross Country Burra 

14 

 School Captains 

Parliament House 

Young Leaders Day 

15 

  

Baby Bounce 

16 

  

17 

 Colours Day 

5/6 Assembly  

4 20 21 22 23 

Biggest Morning 

Tea & Open 

Morning 

24 

 

5 27 

National  

Reconciliation Week 

28 

  

29 

  

Baby Bounce 

30 

  

  

31 June 

  

 3/4 Assembly  

6 3 

 

4 

  

  

5 6 

 State Cross 

 Country 

  

7 

 PUPIL FREE DAY 

  

  

7 10 

Public Holiday 

11 

 

12 

Baby Bounce 

R/1/2 Redwing 

Farm Excursion 

13 14 

  

8 17 18 

 

Green Day 

19 20 21 

 

 

9 24 25 26 

 

Baby Bounce 

27 28 

 

R/1/2 Assembly  

10 1. July 

 

PUPIL FREE DAY 

2 3 4 5 

 

PLAT/SLT Assembly  


